Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee - 27th November, 2006


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
St. Paul's Primary School, 
Crompton Street, Walkden.

27th November, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Bernard Pennington, Alice Smyth and Les Turner

Aled Owen - Walkden High


Jennifer Reynolds - Walkden Central Residents’ Association


Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents’ Association


Sylvia Phillips
} St. Paul’s Peel Parish Hall


Mavis Bonney
}


Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church


Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police



Tom Murphy - Representing Barbara Keeley MP



Carole Caine - WDCT/Senior Moments



Anne Monaghan - Salford Museums



Josie Browne - Community Representative 



Laura Waring 
} Local Resident



Julie Devlin

}
 



Karen Crook

}



Mike Wilson

}



Janine Wilson
}



Denis Gardiner
}



Marcia Wordsworth
}



Kay Green

}



Caron Benson
}



Susan Molyneux 
}



Joan Stewart

}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Anne Williams - Area Co-ordinator



John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager 



Tom McDonald - Community, Health and Social Care Directorate



Mike Forth 

} Salford Youth Service



Glynis Harrison
}



Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker



Liz Thomas - Primary Care Trust



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Officer

53.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Miller, Ryan and Witkowski, and Mr. and Mrs. Houghton, Joe Mullen, Chris Carson, Irene Turton and Jay Brennan.

54.
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Aled Owen be appointed as the Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the remainder of the Municipal Year 2006/07.

Aled Owen - in the Chair

55.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that applications had been received from the following organisations, for them to become a Member of the Committee, and to be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative



	Senior Moments 
	Mrs. C. Caine

	Walkden Road Business and Community Association
	Lindsay Dakers

	Cawdor Street Allotment Association
	Betty Houghton/Michael Houghton

	Friends of Wharton Primary School
	Cheryl Bestwick 

	Friends of Parr Fold Park
	Ian Fielding/Steve Baker



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the applications for membership as detailed above.

56.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 25th September, 2006, be approved as a correct record, subject to an amendment to the attendance list, to include the names of Councillor Barbara Miller and Ida Seddon.

57.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 37(a) - Local Bus Services - Publication of Timetable

John Rooney reported that (a) a meeting had recently been held with First Buses and the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) with regard to changes to local bus services and to the impact on local residents, (b) it was stated that there had been a petition signed by approximately 700 residents expressing concern with regard to the changes in services affecting Little Hulton, (c) First had agreed to look at the no. 36 service from Farnworth, turning left down Manchester Road, and the possibility of a loop scheme to link up through Kenyon and Madamswood Estates, (d) First had also agreed to review the service around Mort Lane.  Details of maps highlighting these proposed reviews had just been received and were on display at the meeting, and (e) a follow-up meeting was due to be held in mid February, 2007.


Councillor Alice Smyth wished to thank all those who had signed and organised the petition submitted to First, which was also presented at the meeting of Council held on 15th November, 2006. 


Reference was made to (i) the need for services to be accessible for disabled people, (ii) the feeder bus service, and whether there were any proposals to introduce a similar facility on the Peel Estate, and (iii) the frequency of the bus services in Walkden.


The Chair indicated that since the deregulation of bus services, the companies were able to determine the bus services they provided.


Councillor Alice Smyth indicated that the Chairman of the GMPTA had indicated that the ring and ride service was currently being reviewed, to identify whether there were any improvements which could be made.


Councillor Iain Lindley indicated that the introduction of a feeder bus service was not a proposal at this time, it was just an item for discussion, and local residents had been invited to submit comments with regard to its establishment.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 38 - Minutes of the Meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group - Community, Health and Social Care Award

The Area Co-ordinator reported that a number of individuals from Little Hulton/ Walkden were commended at the Community, Health and Social Care Awards, these included Kenyon Residents’ Association, and Jay Brennan and Sue Walton from the One Stop Shop, and Sylvia Phillips was presented with the award for outstanding services by a community activist or community group.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Sylvia Phillips be congratulated on receiving her award.


(c)
Minute 43 - Building Schools for the Future

Reference was made to the meeting of Council, held on 15th November, 2006, at which Building Schools for the Future was discussed in detail and proposals were accepted, and the Area Co-ordinator provided an update with regard to the proposals for Walkden High School, (a) which involved the construction of a new school building, (b) indicating that the timescales for the project were tight and deadlines needed to be met to enable funding to be secured, (c) reporting that the outline planning application indicated that the proposed new school building would be built on the existing playing fields, with access to be taken from Mereclough Avenue, (d) reporting that Ward Councillors and all interested parties would be consulted on the planning application, the details of which would be widely publicised, (e) indicating that if the outline planning application was approved, a more detailed proposal would be submitted at a later date, and (f) reporting that the City Council were aware that concerns would be expressed, and there would be ample opportunity for all interested parties to be involved in the process.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

58.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 26th October, 2006, be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that one of the key issues discussed at the meeting of the Political Executive Group, was the concerns expressed with regard to Walkden District Centre, and the Neighbourhood Manager reported that the owners of the Ellesmere Centre were being invited to the next meeting of the Executive Group, to address the comments raised, and information was also being sought from officers in appropriate directorates with regard to future proposals.

59.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group held on 16th November, 2006, be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that two of the key issues discussed at the meeting of the Executive Group, were (a) the development of a vision for the Longshaw Drive site, when Harrop Fold School relocated in 2008, for which a meeting had been arranged, to be held in the New Year, with regard to this matter, and (b) progress on the highways devolved budget.

60.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth Service

Mike Forth provided an update in relation to the current youth activities in the area, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Bridgewater Youth Centre and Greenheys Youth Centre 

· Staffing Issues

· Locality Manager now appointed - Glynis Harrison  

· Enterprise Project

· Youth Charters

· New Displays

· Cooking and Art Projects 

· Creation of a Members’ Committee at Bridgewater Youth Centre 

· Increased attendance at both Youth Centres

· Project Work

· Detached Work

· Future Proposals 

· Provision of a mobile facility which could access those areas which were not currently well served by youth work provision


Mike Forth also reported that as a new Locality Manager had now been appointed, he would, following a period of transition, be no longer working in the Little Hulton/Walkden area.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Mike Forth be thanked for all his hard work. 


(b)
General

John Rooney provided an update in respect of a number of issues including:-

· Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy and Action Plan

· On 23rd November, 2006, there was a successful awards evening hosted at Harrop Fold School, which included presentations for cooking, food hygiene, learning new IT skills and health and safety.  It was hoped that this project would be expanded next year, to celebrate the achievements of groups and young people in the community

· A new booklet entitled ‘The Halls of Little Hulton and Their Ghosts’ had just been produced by Anne Monaghan, from the Library Service, and copies were available at £1.50


Councillor Alice Smyth, who had the original idea to create the booklet, following a meeting with Anne Monaghan and Chris Tucker, indicated that it would highlight the positive aspects of Little Hulton, and would be uplifting for the area, and wished to thank Anne Monaghan for all her hard work in its production.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Anne Monaghan, Chris Tucker and Members of the Community be thanked for their help and support in the production of the booklet entitled ‘The Halls of Little Hulton and Their Ghosts’.

61.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· Increase in theft of boilers from properties - number of arrests made and ongoing enquires continued resulting in a recent reduction in the number of incidents 

· Positive results achieved due to local residents reporting crime 

· Three additional Police Community Support Officers appointed, now a total of 12, and it was envisaged that further appointments would be made in the future

· Additional police activity on Friday evenings 

· CCTV and the assistance it provided 

· Additional resources secured to enable further operations to be undertaken 

· More arrests carried out in Salford than in other areas of the city.

· Crack House Notice - first in Salford - update to be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee 

· Satellite Navigation Systems and the increase in vehicle crime, and the need to encourage people to remove them from their vehicles 


Reference was made to the (a) Police Community Support Officers, and their availability in the area, (b) length of time from the reporting of an incident, to the police arriving at the scene, (c) number of young people who were arrested and awarded community service, and concerns with regard to their attendance, and (d) amount of time police officers spend in the station, carrying out paperwork.


Andy Sutcliffe reported (i) on the role of the Police Community Support Officers, (ii) that the anti-social behaviour on Friday evenings did present problems, however, action was being taken, and any ideas for solutions were welcomed, (iii) on the procedure with regard to the reporting of a crime, and the police response, (iv) that if a person rang 999, but was unable to obtain a police response within a certain amount of time, they should contact himself direct, and (v) that efforts were being made to streamline the process, to reduce the amount of time a police officer was kept in a station carrying out paper work.


Councillor Eric Burgoyne expressed concern with regard to local takeaways applying for licences to sell alcohol, which, it was considered, would only exacerbate the problems associated with underage drinking in the area, and suggested that objections should be raised if any such applications were submitted.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

62.
LOCAL AREA AGREEMENTS

The Chief Executive submitted a report providing details of the Salford Agreement 2007-2010, which was between the Local Public Services and the Government, outlining priorities for improving the quality of life for people in Salford.  In addition, Tom 


McDonald attended the meeting to present the report, and supplement the information contained in it, focusing on the following key themes:-

· To commence dialogue with the community with regard to how local area agreements would develop over time

· To enhance how public organisations work together to improve services provided

· Objectives which public consultation and statistical information identified as requiring improvement

· That part of this process would result in narrowing the gap between the most deprived parts of Salford, and the rest of the City

· The need to identify the groups of people and areas in Salford, that were priorities for action


Tom McDonald indicated that there were good partnership relationships which existed within Salford, and through the Community Action Plans, there was an understanding of what local priorities were, and this would influence how the local area agreements would develop.


In response to a question raised by Councillor Iain Lindley with regard to how the local area agreements would work in different areas, Tom McDonald that the details still needed to be progressed, as there were parts of the City where problems were more serious, therefore, work needed to be specific for those locations to ensure that there were opportunities for all.


RESOLVED:
THAT Tom McDonald be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which together with the report, were noted; and that Members be asked to complete the questionnaire on how the objectives of the Salford Agreement could be achieved.

63.
LIBRARIES AND INFORMATION SERVICES

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.

64.
CHOOSING HEALTH CONSULTATION - FEEDBACK

Liz Thomas reported on the responses received arising from the consultation which was carried out by the City Council to access views of local people on what should be done to encourage residents to achieve healthier lifestyles indicating that there (a) were a number of key messages arising from the consultation, (b) was a general consensus that the support of the City Council was needed to assist in the achievement of healthier lifestyles for the people of Salford, (c) were a number of suggestions made which related to activities which were already ongoing in the area, therefore, there was work which needed to be carried out to increase awareness and access.


Reference was made to (i) National Holocaust Memorial Day, and whether a coach could be provided to transport local residents to the event, (ii) the proposals for Walkden High School, and the need for an opportunity to be made available, to influence the provision of the sports facilities and (iii) the need to ensure that any such facilities were available/accessible for disabled people.


The Area Co-ordinator reported that the City Council were currently engaged in a programme to update the swimming pool, which would have huge benefits for the area, and any proposals for new facilities were mindful of accessibility issues, and appropriate equipment would be installed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

65.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP - 13TH NOVEMBER, 2006

The Neighbourhood Manager (a) submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meetings held on 12th October and 13th November, 2006, (b) submitted a report containing details of the financial position statement, as at 2nd November, 2006, in respect of Community Health and Wellbeing Fund, and the devolved budget, and (c) reported that following requests from local residents, Members of the Budget Group had also agreed to fund the provision of Christmas lights at Walkden Centre.


In response to comments raised with regard to the application submitted by Dukesgate Football Club, the Neighbourhood Manager reported that work was undertaken with all groups, to offer support to enable them to become self-funding.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meetings on 12th October, and 13th November, 2006, and in respect of the provision of Christmas lights, be endorsed.

66.
COMMUNICATIONS ACTION PLAN

The Neighbourhood Manager (a) submitted a report containing details of the Little Hulton/ Walkden Communications Action Plan, which identified key themes to assist in improving communication with groups and residents in Little Hulton and Walkden, and (b) indicated that improvements in how meetings were advertised, and how the work of the Community Committee was promoted, had already commenced.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

67.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN - UPDATE

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report (a) containing details of the progress in relation to each priority identified in the Community Action Plan since October, 2005, (b) containing details of the updated Community Action Plan, which included 26 new actions, which reflected the changes in activities that had happened over the last twelve months, which would cover the period from November, 2006 to March, 2008, and (c) 


indicating that consultation and the production of a new Community Action Plan would take place in 2007.


Ida Seddon indicated that those who attended the meeting of the Community Committee, representing Walkden, did not always have transport, and suggested that travel expenses should be awarded.


The Neighbourhood Manager indicated that the provision of travel expenses would be discussed, however, not everyone in the area wanted to attend meetings, and that was one of reasons why the newsletter had been produced, to enable information to be circulated to the wider community.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the provision of travel expenses to Members of the Community Committee be discussed.

68.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Work being undertaken by Greater Manchester Police 

· Work being undertaken by Salford Youth Service

· Celebration of the work being carried out by Voluntary Groups 

69.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 29TH JANUARY, 2007

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 29th January, 2007:-

· Open Cast Coal Mining - Update

· Libraries and Information Services 




(2) THAT a representative from First Buses be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee, to respond to the concerns raised with regard to the recent changes.

70.
MATERNITY UNIT AT HOPE HOSPITAL

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a meeting would be held, to discuss the future of the Maternity Unit at Hope Hospital, on 10th December, 2006.

71.
FRIENDS OF WALKDEN STATION

Councillor Iain Lindley reported that a meeting had been held with the GMPTE, with regard to establishing a Friends of Walkden Station Group, and it had been agreed that an initial meeting would be held on 30th January, 2007, at the Walkden British Legion, Wilfred Street, Walkden, commencing at 7.00 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

72.
ELLESMERE SHOPPING CENTRE

Concerns were expressed with regard to the damaged pavement at the rear of the Ellesmere Shopping Centre, the condition of the floor within the premises, and the lack of information provided by the owner, with regard to how he intended to address any of the issues raised.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) relevant officers were in dialogue with the owner of the Centre, to investigate what his intentions were, and he had been invited to attend the next meeting of the Executive Group, to be held in January, 2007, (b) if a planning application was submitted in relation to the Tesco Store, appropriate measures would be taken to ensure that members of the community were involved in the process, and (c) the concerns with regard to the condition of the floor, and the associated health and safety risks, would be forwarded to an appropriate officer within the City Council for investigation.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

73.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 29th January, 2007, at the Surestart Children’s Centre, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.

74.
SEASONAL GREETINGS

The Chair wished all those present a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

75.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· National Holocaust Memorial Day.

· Budget Consultation 2007/08.
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